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NOTICE TO ALL. MEMBERS

The Annual General Meeting of the Association will be held in the Parramatta Leagues Club,
15 O'Connell Street Parramatta on Sunday 26th November 2000, commencing at 11.00am.
You are cordially invited to attend.
The Order of Business will be:-

1. Minutes of Previous Annual General Meeting

2. Correspondence

3. Secretary's Report

4.  Financial Statement and Auditor's Report

5. Election of Office Bearers

6. Other Elections

7. Notice of Motion

8. Committee Recommendations

9. Life Membership Recommendations

10.  General Business

Les Matthews
Hon. Secretary

8 Harrison Street
ASHCROFT 2168
(H) 02 9826 0971
(F) 029607 2199
(M) 0412 260 971
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OFFICE BEARERS - SEASON 2000

Patron
Mr. P. Elliss
President

Mr. 1. McCall
Secretary Treasurer
Mr. L. Matthews Mr. P. Kalina
Deputy Chairman Assistant Secretary
Mr. D Spagarino Mr. M. Ryan

Delegate to N.S.W.R.L
Mr. D. Wintin

Deputy Delegate to N.S.W.R.L
Mr. K. Roberts

Social Secretary
Mr. T. Healy

Sponsorship Co-ordinator
Mr. R. Styles

Committee of Management
Messrs 1. McCall, L. Matthews, P. Kalina, D. Spagarino, D. Wintin, T. Healy, R. Styles,
P. Cooley and G. West

Sponsorship Committee
Messrs L. McCall, L. Matthews, P. Kalina, R. Styles, P. Cooley and B. Gilchrist

Social Committee
Messrs,I. McCall, L. Matthews, P. Kalina, T. Healy, A Farlow and F Leonard

Hansen Memorial Trophy Committee
Messrs,l. McCall, L. Matthews, P. Kalina,. M Ryan,. T Healy,. B. Ruttle,. D.Spagarino,.
I. Griffith and D Wintin

Seminar Committee
Messrs . McCall, L. Matthews, P. Kalina, B. Styles, B.Ruttle and M.Dunn

Fees Committee
Messrs I McCall, L.Matthews, P Kalina,. T Danks and T.Peet

Auditors
Messrs M. Dunn and P. Longhurst

Sponsorship Liaison Officer
Mr. L. Plowes
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ASSOCIATION PRESIDENTS
Mr.J.HOYLE and Mr.E. HOOPER
Mr.E.HOOPER
Mr.TMcMAHON
Mr.A.BALLERUM
Mr.J. FARQUHAR
Mr.H.ROWLANDS
Mr.B.WALES
Mr.H.ROWLANDS
Mr.B.WALES
Mr.A.DENNIS
Mr.J,GRIFFIN
Mr.C.WIGZELL
Mr.A.DAVIS
Mr.A.SHINER
Mr.L.BRUYERES
Mr.D.MacDONALD
Mr.LMcCALL

ASSOCIATION SECRETARIES
Mr.A'WELSH
Mr.W . FINEGAN
Mr.H. ALCORN
Mr.A.FARROW
Mr. A THORNTON
Mr.F.DELANEY
Mr.T.BRENNAN
Mr.E.COX
Mr.F.WALSH
Mr.C.TURNELL
Mr.F.WALSH
Mr.LMATTHEWS

ASSOCIATION TREASURERS
Mr.G.BOSS
Mr. A WELSH
Mr.A.BALLERUM
Mr.A.FARROW
Mr.C.YARD
Mr.B.YARD
Mr.V.DICKINSON
Mr.HMILLINGTON
Mr HMILLINGTON and Mr.C.WARD
Mr.HMILLINGTON
Mr.0.COHEN
Mr.J.GOCHER
Mr.P.LONGHURST
Mr.M.STONE
Mr.G.LEE
Mr.P.FILMER
Mr.P.KALINA

1908

1909 - 1912
1913 - 1915
1916 - 1920
1921 -1924
1925 - 1929
1930 - 1931
1932 - 1933
1934

1935 -1942
1943 - 1951
1952 - 1958
1959 - 1967
1968 - 1977
1978 - 1979
1980 - 1984
1985 - 2000

1908

1909 - 1912
1913 - 1914
1915

1916 - 1922
1923 - 1937
1938 - 1962
1963 - 1977
1978 - 1983
1984 - 1985
1986 - 1989
1990 - 2000

1908
1909
1910- 1912
1913-1914
1915
1916
1917-1912
1923 - 1941
1942
1943 - 1956
1957 - 1978
1979 - 1983
1984 - 1985
1986
1987 - 1989
1990 - 1998
1999 - 2000
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PATRON’S REPORT

Another season has been completed with individuals experiencing the usual highs and lows.
Members are also caught up as Rugby League continues to evolve into “two games”. The top level
is considered a product and is marketed that way. This product has to be successful to be of any
benefit to investors. In this atmosphere there is little room for sentiment or tradition. The historical
method of progression for referees has gone. It is not surprising that “industrial relations” and
“unfair dismissal” became topics of discussion at Association meetings.

You can’t live in the past. Things have to change. However, I regret that, with some exceptions
NRL referees no longer attend Association meetings. I'll accept that these referees have
commitments to their employers, but their absence means that aspiring referees no longer have the
opportunity to meet and mix with them. In the past, this opportunity assisted their development. It is
conceivable that some of our newer referees might never get to meet referees they are seeking to
emulate.

On the brighter side, I congratulate the members on their achievements, I congratulate the executive
on their efforts for the Association and wish the best of everything for you all in 2001.

Phil Elliss
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Gentlemen

The most dominating factor in the affairs of the Association during the past season was the changes
to the the selection , on field role and career path of those members officiating as centre referees
and/or touch judges in the NRL Competition. Whether one agrees or disagrees with the changes, I
sure all would agree that what happened was a classical example of how not to manage change.
Initially the whole process was conducted without collaboration or consultation with the
Association and with no apparent consideration to the effect of these changes on aspirants from Ist
Division to Min-mod .Whilst there currently exists signs of a willingness for greater collaboration
in the future, the damage has been done.

The loss of a large number of experienced officials at the beginning and during the season far
exceeded the devastating depletion of the graded ranks when the NSWRL Second Division
Competition collapsed in the seventies. Future policy makers must realise that, unlike players, very
few referees return to other competitions once they withdraw or are eliminated from grade. The end
result is more pressure on recruitment and retention of officials at the grass roots level.

Turning to the administrative side of our operations, the preoccupation with damage control as a
consequence of the above mentioned matters resulted in no action being taken to commence the
implementation of the Strategic Plan developed on the Association’s behalf by Deloittee Touche
Tohmatsu at a cost of fifteen thousand dollars.

The NRL took control of the referees sponsorship when it entered into a four year agreement with
FAI at the beginning of the season. In its place the Association received a grant from the NRL. The
grant was equal to what was obtained from sponsorship in 1999, but considerably less than what
the value of the current FAI agreement and even less than the sponsorship funding received prior to
the formation of the NRL. On the positive side however, the situation allows us to continue building
upon the strong relationship that has developed over the years with FAI and Ansett. Bob Styles
(Coordinator), Phil Cooley and Bryan Gilchrist are deserving of our gratitude for the manner in
which they have managed the funding derived from sponsorship. Thanks also are extended to
Lindsay Plowes and Bill Harrigan for their efforts in assisting the Sponsorship Committee entertain
the representatives from sponsors during the year.

The standard of refereeing and touch judging at both the NRL and NSWRL levels left little doubt
that this Association continues to develop and foster match officials of the highest quality.
Congratulations are extended to those members who were appointed to Representative and Final
Series fixtures. Bill Harrigan via his appointment to the NRL Grand Final equaled Darcy Lawler's
record of seven. Phil Cooley set a touch judging record by being appointed to the Anzac Test, the
three State of Origin fixtures and the NRL Grand Final. Tony Archer refereed the First Division
Grand Final.

Congratulations to those members who were honoured during the year for their off field
contribution to Rugby League refereeing. In particular, to Steve Betts and Noel Bissett on their
elevation to Life Membership of the Association, to Kevin Roberts on being awarded the Hansen
Memorial Achievement Trophy and to Doug Wintin on being represented with his Life Membership
in recognition of twenty five years continuous service on the Associations Committee.

MEW SOUTH WALES RUGHY LEAGUE
REFEREES’ ASSQCIATION INC

On behalf of all members I thank the Australian, the National and the New South Wales Rugby
League for their assistance and support throughout the year. In particular, a special ‘thank you’ to
Colin Love, Geoff Carr and Chris Turner (ARL/NSWRL), David Moffat, Graham Annesley (NRL),
John Coates and Martin Meredith (NSWRL) and Denis Spagarino in his role of NSWRL Referees
Coaching Coordinator.

Tom Healy, as Social Secretary, once again has been outstanding . All our social events were
extremely well organised, conducted and supported. To Tom and his Committee, consisting of
Steve Betts and Frank Leonard, go our heartfelt thanks for a great social year.

To my Committee colleagues and other Office Bearers, I express the gratitude of all members to
each and everyone of you for your efforts on behalf of the Association. In particular, I congratulate
Michael Ryan, retiring Assistant Secretary, for his contribution to the welfare of the Association
during his thirteen years in this office. Furthermore, [ wish to thank Les Matthews and Paul Kalina,
my fellow Executive Officers, for their cooperation and support throughout the year.

lan McCall
President
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SECRETARY’S REPORT

Mr Chairman and Members,

Tt is with pleasure that I submit for your perusal and adoption, the 93rd Annual Report and Financial
Statement for season 2000.

Our Major sponsors, FAI and sleeve sponsor Ansett, continued their great support to this
Association and Rugby League, thank you and let me assure you that all members sincerely hope it
is a rewarding and lasting sponsorship to both parties.

From the Grade list of 1999, the following members retired from the active ranks, Neil Almond,
Tony Danks, Peter Digby, Paul Field, Brian Grant, Michael Howell, Frank Leonard, Rex Little,
Brett Matthews, Paul McBlane, Michael O*Malley, Barry Ruitle, Michael Thompson, Col Tumnell
and Sean Villa, we wish them well and thank them for their efforts on behalf of the Association.
Tom Healy and Col White have been granted leave of absence.

During the season we also saw the retirement from the Grade ranks the following members, Brian
Bonnie, Leon Edney, Matt Hewitt, Rick Lewis and Kevin Russell

At the start of the season the following members joined the NSW Rugby League graded ranks,
Gavin Badger (South Sydney), Tony De Las Heras (Illawarra), Michael Harradine (Canberra), Jason
Robinson (Penrith), Jeff Younis (Balmain), and the NRL Graded Shane Hayne from NSW Country.

The following members were Graded during the season, David Adams {Canberra), David Astill
(Illawarra), Glenn Jackson (Cronulla), Jennifer Robinson (Penrith), Peter Scriberas (Penrith) and
Jason Walsh (Manly).

The ever dependable Trevor Davies, along with Ron and Donna looked after the fitness of the
Sydney based graded referees and the Inter-District Representative Development Squad referees.

Members of the Association visited many District, Inter-State and Country Associations during the
season and, as always, were well received.

The NSW Rugby League appointed Michael Ryan (1% Division) and Barry Goldsworthy
(Metropolitan Cup) as Referees' coaches with lan McCall (1¥ Division) and John Melville
(Metropolitan Cup) appointed as Touch Judge coaches, to assist Dennis Spagarino with skills
coaching and appointments of the NSWRL Referees.

Les Matthews, Max Dunn and Peter Bungate were appointed by the NSW Rugby League, to select,
develop and appoint referees from the District Associations as members of the Inter-District
Representative Development Squad. These members also visited junior and country league games
to view the onfield performances of referees participating in those competitions.

The All Schools Carnival was held in the Western Suburbs district this year. On behalf of the
Association, Barry Ruttle arranged dinner on the Monday evening for all referees who officiated at
the carnival.

NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
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The Association entertained senior members of the Association and Sponsors at the Appreciation
Dinner held at the Sydney Football Stadium and an enjoyable afternoon was had by all. Our thanks
to Tom Healy for organising the day and the NRL for supplying complimentary tickets for members
and Sponsors to attend the Quarter Final fixtures played on the day.

The Life Members Reunion Dinner was held this year at the Bowlers Club of NSW and was an
outstanding success, thanks to all members, delegates and guests that attended.

CONGRATULATIONS

To Bill Harrigan on being appointed to the First Grade Grand Final of the NRL Competition, Bill
was presented with the N.S.W. Rugby League Referees’ Association Commemorative Trophy;

To Phil Cooley and Steve Lyons (Touch Judges), Steve Clark (Stand-By Referee) and Steve
Richards (Stand-By Touch Judge) on their appointment to the NRL 1st Grade Grand Final;

To Bill Harrigan on his appointment to all 3 State of Origin Fixture;
To Tony Archer on his appointment to the NSWRL 1st Division Grand Final;

To Martin Ryan, Col Jones (Touch Judges), Bob Flint and Mario Cafarelli (In Goal Judges), Scott
Portsmouth and Steve Clapson (Inter-Change), Stand-By referee Rod Lawrence and Stand-By
Touch Judge Scott Portsmouth, on their appointment to the Ist Division Grand Final;

To Kelvin Jeffes on his appointment to the Jersey Flegg Grand Final;

To Bryan Gilchrist, Phil Battin (Touch Judges), Riley Brown and Allan Farlow (In Goal Judges),
Scott Portsmouth and Steve Clapson (interchange) Stand-By referee Rod Lawrence, Stand-By
Touch Judge Steve Clapson, on their appointment to the Jersey Flegg Grand Final;

To all members appointed to Representative Fixtures;

To Eric Cox, Terry Williams and all clubs involved with the successful running of the Metropolitan
Cup Competition, this competition keeps on improving each ycar. All your efforts showed up with
the exceptionally high standard of Rugby League played during the Final Series;

To the Brisbane Broncos Club for winning the 1st Grade NRL Grand Final, the Canterbury
Bulldogs Club on winning the NSW 1% Division Grand Final and on their success in the Jersey
Flegg competition.

To the Ryde Eastwood Club on winning the 1st Grade Metropolitan Cup Grand Final and the
Sydney Bulls Club on winning the 2nd Grade Metropolitan Cup Grand Final.
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HONOURS
Life Membership honours were bestowed on Steve Betts and Noel Bissett for their service to the
Association. Their Life Membership blazers were presented to them at the Presentation Dinner.

The George and Amy Hansen Memorial Trophy for 1999 was awarded to a delighted Social
Secretary Tom Healy, for his outstanding efforts during 1998-99.

The Frank Walsh Memorial Trophy recipient this year was Jennifer Robinson. This trophy is
awarded annually to the District referee who is appointed to the highest Inter District Cup Final.
Jennifer came into the squad from the Penrith District Referees’ Association and is the first female
to achieve this honour.

THANKS
To David Moffett, Colin Love, Geoff Carr, Chris Turner, Graeme Annesley, John Coates and
Martin Meredith, for your support and assistance throughout the year;

To Dennis Spagarino, for your support during the year and congratulations on a job very well done;
To Peter Louis and Brian Grant, a job well done as the NRL Referees' coaches;

To our Fitness Trainer, Trevor Davies, and his assistants, Ron and Donna, for your enthusiasm and
help and assistance given to members during the season;

To Joanne Farr, Sharon McCroary and the staff of the NSW Rugby League Ltd for your assistance
and courtesies extended to the Association during the year.

To Chris Bowden and the Board of Directors of the N.S.W. Leagues Club, for your assistance and
catering for our meetings throughout 2000.

To all District Associations, Country Referees’ Associations and Inter-State Referees” Associations
who entertained our Executive and representatives during the year.

To the Executive Officers and members of affiliated Referees’ Associations, for your support
throughout the year.

To the masseurs, Andrew Alchin, Bob Chilvers, Grant Clark, John Dawson, Anna Giles, Ross
Kidson, John Lockie, Sam Morgan, Tony O'Malley, Dennis Regan, Keith Rogers, Michael Smith,
Don Stuart, Ian Todd, Scott Urquhart, Peter Van Dijk and Keith Wakeley, for your efforts and
assistance to members throughout the year.

The Association offers its deepest sympathy and sincerest condolences to members who suffered
sad losses during the year.

To all Committee members, thank you for your valuable assistance and support during the year.

Finally, to Michael Ryan who has decided to stand down as the Association’s Assistant Secretary,
thank you for your great support and dedication to the position since I became secretary in 1990,
Michael has held the position of Assistant Secretary since 1988,

In conclusion, I wish to thank all members for their support during the season, it has been a pleasure
once again to serve you as secretary.

Les Matthews
Hon Secretary
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NATIONAL RUGBY LEAGUE REFEREES®’ COACH REPORT

As the season 2000 draws to a close we are pleased to submit our first annual report to the
NSWRLRA

The season was always going to be a challenging one. Our appointments in a dual coaching role as
well as a brief from the NRL challenging us to take refereeing forward in line with the development
and professionalism of clubs, meant that there were going to be changes to the structure that we had
all become accustomed to.

As with the introduction of anything new, there is always those who will fear the unknown and be
critical of anything that challenges them to look outside the boundaries that they have always
operated. We must say however that this group was by far in the minority and most of those
associated with the NRL Referees adopted a “let’s give it a go” approach.

With the introduction of a new model for refereeing, there were significant changes to the make—up
of our squad after a strenuous pre—season / pre—Christmas program. We must congratulate all
members of our squad who grasped onto what was sometimes the unknown and gave it their very
best, with very pleasing results to the NRL. It now becomes our challenge to ensure a career path is
set, so that a number of these new officials are given the opportunity to use their skills in the centre
of NRL matches.

We took some time to secure a new training facility, however just prior to the commencement of the
season we were fortunate to move into North Sydney No 2 for our Tuesday & Thursday sessions.
Training together on these days gave us the opportunity to form a very special bond and harmony
within the squad, while at the same time allowing all members to strive for levels of fitness never
achieved before in refereeing.

After many years of service to referees, Peter Murray & John Coleman were unable to continue on
as our conditioners due to other work commitments. We wish them well in their new ventures and
sincerely thank them for their efforts and professionalism over many years. We were also able to
welcome Trent Elkin to join our squad as the new conditioner and by the end of the season all
members had a similar affection for him as they did for their previous conditioners.

The introduction of part-time referees (one & two day appointments) complimented the three full-
time referees and we were able to renovate space in the NRL’s Fox Studious office for our meetings
and match review / previews. It is hoped that in the near future we will be able to expand the
number of part—time and full-time referees on our staff.

It is the aspiration of most referees to officiate in the NRL competition. To those referees who
attained appointments either in the centre, touch line or video referee we congratulate you and thank
you for your total commitment.

The video referees were at times in the direct firing line from what seemed like all quarters. We
must thank them for the commitment and the professional attitude they displayed. As the season
progressed the introduction of Monday night sessions and constant interaction with squad members
ensured that they were able to get  the big calls” right,

To those officials who were appointed to representative, semi final and/or grand final appointments

we once again offer our congratulations and re—enforce that these appointments were as a result of
the excellent standard of officiating that you set during the season.
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A special congratulations must go to Bill Harrigan who officiated at a Test Match, Three Origin
games, Finals series games and then completing a great year by officiating at the Grand Final with
Distinction. Phil Cooley also deserves special mention for ably supported him through all of these
games. Phil by his own admission had his most successful season yet.

To Bill, Tim and Steve congratulations on your appointment to the World Cup.

To those members of our squad who retired during or at the completion of the season we wish you
well and thankyou for your past efforts. To those members who see they may be a chance to force
their way into the squad in 2001 we encourage you.

To Denis Spagarino and his team we thank you for your efforts. At times the transfer of officials
from one squad to another made life difficult, however steps to improve the common goals of the

two squads can only make this operation a more professional one.

Once again we were fortunate to have the support a very solid sponsorship base with FAL FILA and
Ansett. We thank them for their support and look forward to many more years in partnership.

We hope that with the new season rapidly approaching all of us may be able to learn from the
season past and ensure that whatever role we play we ensure that we are there for the development

and betterment of refereeing and Rugby League.

We hope that all members may enjoy the break from their strenuous season and have a happy and
relaxing Christmas break

Peter Louis & Brian Grant

(NRL Referees” Coaches)
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NSW REFEREES’ CO-ORDINATORS REPORT

I seem to repeat myself every year by saying it has been a difficult year for referees however, again
this season has proved to be so. The National Rugby League (NRL) has had a major influence on
how our referees have progressed during the year as never before.

With the appointment of Mr Peter Louis and Mr Brian Grant as NRL referee coaches, they
introduced a new “model” which entailed using up and coming referees as Touch Judges. This
meant they graded, into the NRL squad, nine (9) of our most talented young referees who
predominantly officiated in First Division during season 99,

A requirement of this new "model” was the interchanging of these referees between the NRL first
grade touchlines and central refereeing duties in the NSWRL First Division. This created numerous
problems in the area of maintaining consistencies in refereeing performances in First Division
during the early to mid part of the season.

If the NRL wishes to continue this system of interchanging referees on a regular basis there will be
changes on how it is to be implemented in season 2001.

Also at the commencement and during the 2000 season there have been a large number of
retirements from our active ranks. Referees who gave enormously to the game of rugby league.
People who achieved considerable and can be proud of what they gave to the game. To Messrs
Howell, Russell, Bonnie, Edney, Danks, Almond, R Lewis, Leonard, Healy, Ruttle, Field, O'Malley,
Digby and Villa the NSW Rugby League and the refereeing fraternity is indebted to you for the
loyalty, commitment, and contribution during your active careers.

This lead to a yawning gap in our NSWRL squad. However, what that allowed was the grading
from our Junior Development Squad of seven (7) very able young referees (Jeff Younis, Tony De
Las Heras, Jason and Jenny Robinson, Gavin Badger, Michael Harradine, Jason Walsh).

Amongst them was a first for the NSWRL and probably for this level of competition anywhere in
the world, a female referee, Jenny Robinson.

Also graded this year were four (4) Touch Judges namely, David Adams, Peter Scriberas, David
Astill and Glenn Jackson.

These young referees performed to a very high standard with a number of them given an opportunity
to officiate in the First Division competition. To their credit, they stood up to the challenge and
have put on notice our senior referees that they will be challenging their positions in season 2001.

Credit for the initial development of these young referees must be given to Les Mathews, Max
Dunn, and Peter Bungate and in previous years, Mick Ryan, all referees’ coaches appointed by the
NSWRL Referees’ Association. Les, Max and Peter have worked very hard during the season and
have gone to all our District Associations to further identify future talent. The reports given to me
thus far is that as far as young referee talent we are sitting very well with a large number of
prospects identified for season 2001 to train in our junior development squad.

The Final Series in the NSWRL competition was particularly successful for our graded referees as
proved by their on-field performances. The First Division Grand Final team of Messrs. Tony
Archer, Martin Ryan, Col Jones, Bob Flint and Mario Cafarelli performed superably as did the
Flegg Cup team of Messrs. Kelvin Jeffes, Phil Battin, Bryan Gilchrist, Allan Farlow and Riley
Brown.

Season 2001 as far as referees are concerned will be very interesting because we will see [ am sure

‘and confident the emergence of a number of young referees with the ability to go to the top. It will

be a most challenging year for referee coaches, as it will require some intense and personalised
coaching. However, I am quite confident that these young referees will step up and accept the
challenge.
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Again, the confidence Mr Chris Turner and his Board have shown to the NSWRL referees squad
was rewarded by the performances the referees, touch judges and in goal judges displayed during
the semi-finals and final series both in First Division and Flegg Cup competitions. The policy
initiated by the NSWRL Board of requiring the NSWRL graded referees officiating the semi-finals
and grand finals of the First Division and Flegg Cup competitions has been very successful and has
proved a most beneficial tool in the development of referees. It is a policy that should continue to
have the unqualified support of the NSWRL Board.

This season has seen the introduction of new two-way communication between touch judges and
referees on the football field. It has had problems that will need rectification prior to the

commencement of the 2001 season. However, overall it was most beneficial for referee on field
performances.

What is in store for season 2001 at this stage is not known, however, one thing is for sure, our squad
of graded referees will be ready for whatever challenges are thrown at them.

Personally I would like to thank my wife, Karen and daughters, Joanne and Deborah for the support
and patience shown to me all year. Mr Chris Turner and his Board have given me great support for
the year and without their assistance I could not do what I do for the NSWRL.

I would like also to especially thank my team of assistant coaches namely, Messrs. Mick Ryan,
Barry Goldsworthy, Ian McCall, John Melville, Les Mathews, Max Dunn and Peter Bungate. A
great team to be associated and work with. I would also like to make mention of Max Dunn who

every Monday is in the League offices calming and supporting me when I get frustrated with
football club coaches and referee performances.

Appointing and coaching referees always requires accurate information of each referee’s
performance from their various games. In this aspect, we were fortunate in having an Advisory
Board which included a number of new members, who took great care in analysing referees

performances and produced reports that were both informative and accurate. To the Advisory Board
members, a special thank you,

As always the Executive of the NSWRL Referees’ Association has been extremely supportive to the
NSWRL and myself. The working relationship between the NSWRL and the NSWRLRA is,
fortunately, very strong and it will need to continue to be strong in season 2001 if referees are to
receive the support they presently enjoy.

To Joanne Farr, my right hand at the NSWRL has again in season 2000 been a tower of strength.

>—_qmmﬂonmmroc_n:rmuw:m:o_.::w53\mvom:ﬁﬂozmEmmn~m4wammaaoamm=a myself during the
$£ason.

One person who continues to support what 1 do and has been of valuable assistance is Mick Stone.
This year has been difficult in the communication between the NRL and the NSWRL on refereeing

matters. Mick has been there whenever there was a need. A special thank you to Mick for his
assistance.

In conclusion, for me personally, it has been a very rewarding year. The success, commitment,
dedication and the performances of all the referecs has made it so. A better bunch of people to work

with, one could not find. Tam certain that season 2001 will be as successful with whoever will lead
this group of referees.

Dennis Spagarino
NSW RUGBY LEAGUE REFEREES COACHING COORDINATOR.
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NSWRL DELEGATES REPORT

Regrettably again for another year the NSWRL General Committee fulfilled a “claytons role” in the
administration of the game. Outside of the Annual Meeting the one called in June, for information
purposes, outlined the sorry state that the body, once crucial to the game, now finds itself.

It is both sad and ironic that the system which produced the players and coaches now eamning totally
unrealistic six figure sums annually is battling in an effort to find sponsorship 1o even retain the
Narrabeen Academy facility. The hope held that the NRL would resurrect the game at least part of
its former prestige and inject funds for and install confidence in the grass roots level has faded. Not
that the NRL’s financial position is open to scrutiny but as it was put to me recently if it was a

public company you wouldn’t be rushing off to buy shares. They urgently need to improve the
overall image.

The League is currently addressing the high cost in running the First Division Competition
particularly in relation to its administration. There is little doubt that our Association’s active
members will be impacted by these financial implications. Whilst no doubt we would fight hard to
retain our existing benefits we are highly likely to suffer a loss in the number of appointments due to
the suggested dropping of one of the lower grade competitions. The result in the State of Origin

Series with public interest being maintained was not only satisfying but financially critical to the
league.

Members should be congratulated on their on field performances and commitment. Refereeing the
strong First Division competition and tough and certainly at times frustrating Metropolitan Cup
does not receive the recognition it deserves. Special thanks to those non active members who
support the League in appointing and coaching our active referees in these competitions.

The game I believe is being affected at certain levels whereby far too great an influence on
refereeing is being applied by people with vested interests and that critical “separation of powers” is
being eroded. Despite the difficulties being experienced by the changing face our game we must

fight to retain the outstanding credibility which has been established by this association over what is
now almost one hundred years.

Doug Wintin
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SPONSORSHIP CO-ORDINATORS REPORT

Fellow members, it gives me great pleasure to present for your perusal a repott on the activities and
initiatives pursued by this Association in relation to sponsorship funding for Season 2000.

As you would be aware 1999 was the final year of our contract with FAL Under the new w.cz&bm
arrangement we were required to negotiate a Funding Agreement with the NRL.

To assist us in this area, your Committee sought professional assistance from consultants Deloitte
Touche Tohmatsu to prepare a Business and Strategic Plan for the development of Rugby League
refereeing throughout Australia. This plan was presented to the Board of the NRL earlier this year
and was put on “hold” pending their own plan to produce a Strategic Plan and carry out a re-
assessment of all bodies associated with the game of Rugby League.

In the interim, the NRL agreed to provide funding for this year to the level provided last year.

In relation to expenditure and disbursement of this funding, total expenditure this year amounted to
$ 334,100 against an approved budget of $ 351,700 .

This is a pleasing result when we consider the financial constraints placed upon the Association
with the uncertainty of future funding arrangements.

Details of some of the initiatives were:-

(a) Continued support for the N.S.W. Country R.L. Referees Association
development programmes, with a total expenditure in this area of
$25,500, comprising
(i) Payment to facilitate the continued engagement of two
Development Officers.
(ii) Funding for approved Development Programmes which include
Annual Seminar, Northern and Southern N.S.W. Development
Squads workshops and other Development Seminars throughout
N.S.W.

(b)  $10000 to Queensland R.L. Referees Board to assist with Coaching and
Development

() The various District and “Developing States” Referees Associations received a total
of $ 29,000 to assist them with funding of Coaching and Development programmes
and the administration of their Associations.

(d)  Funding for a “Train the Trainer” pilot project conducted jointly by Michael Stone

from the NRL and Coaches from our Association at two NSW Regional country
centres. Funding for this project was $8,200.
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A full outline of expenditure is as follows

Details 2000
Expenditure

Professional Presentation of our Referees $ 65,300
Provision of uniforms for those referees participating in
N.S.W.R.L. First Division, Presidents Cup, Inter District Cups,
Metropolitan Cup, Aussic Home Loan Cup and University Cup
competitions, along with referees in developing states. e.g
Victoria, Tasmania etc.

Commercial Exposure for our Sponsors $7,700
Provision of strategically placed sponsorship logos on all on
field gear, training gear and other items of uniform to ensure
maximum commercial exposure and benefit to our sponsors.
Training $ 10,300
Provision and equipping of three professional conditioners to
control weekly group training sessions for all graded referees
and members of the Inter District Representative Squad and the
provision of. quality computer software packages to enable
conditioners to monitor individuals progress and where
required, tailor individual training and dietary programmes for
our members

Coaching $ 52,700
Provision of four senior coaches for the benefit and

improvement of those graded referees not participating in the

NRL competition and three coaches for the Inter District

Representative squad of referees.

Funding for one day pre-season seminar for all those referees
graded in the NRL and N.S.W.R L. competitions,

Provision of monthly coaching seminars throughout the season
in conjunction with the Association Meeting.

Funding for a two day coaching seminar held at Wollongong

for members of the Inter District Representative Squad,
including invitees from selected country areas
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Provision of Masseurs

Provision of Masseurs of a high professional standard to all
NRL and N.S.W.R.L. matches controlled by our referees and to
most Inter District Cup matches and organised Training
Sessions

Where requested, masseurs are provided for the various district
referees for their Final Series

Masseurs are provided with all equipment required to
satisfactorily carry out their duties and uniforms displaying
sponsors logo.

Note:- This is a net cost to the Association following receipt of
contributions from the NRL

Assistance to Affiliated Associations
(as previously outlined)

Country R.L. Referees Development Programme
(as previously outlined)

National Referees Accreditation Scheme

To assist with the continued development and effectiveness of
this scheme N.S.W R.L. Referees Association has appointed a
co-ordinator to this scheme. This co-ordinator will control and
work in close liaison with the various District Co-ordinators.

Australian Referees Association

Continued support by way of funding for the everyday
operations of this National Body, including the staging of the
inaugural National Conference and the setting up of National
Policy Committees comprising members selected from District
and Group Associations

Administration Grant to NSWRLRA

Funds provided to offset the general administrative costs of the
Association. These costs include such expenses as insurance,
Annual Report, external audit costs, legal advice, printing of
constitution, Association newsletter, printing and stationery etc.

Association Travel

Travel expenses for visits considered necessary by executive
officers, referees coaches, leading active referees to country and
interstate centres for purposes of the betterment of referees and
administration of their associations’ also travel and
accommodation costs for leading Inter District Representative
Referees to travel to interstate carnivals
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12. Sponsorship Management $ 18,100

Costs associated with the professional development and
presentation of a Business and Strategic Plan for Refereeing

Representatives from various sponsors were entertained at a
luncheon to mark the end of the season 2000

Sponsors were also entertained at various Association functions
throughout the year

Sponsorship administration costs

Total Expenditure $334,100

Once again, in conclusion I would like to thank the Executive of the Association for their support,
fellow members of my Sponsership Committee, Phil and Bryan for the work that they carried out in
their designated area and in particular for filling the breach whilst I was on a extended holiday
earlier this year.

Special thanks also to Lindsay Plowes for the tireless work that he carried out in the area of liaison
with our Sponsors. Lindsay’s help in this area was invaluable and appreciated when at times his
health was not so good.

I wish to advise members that I will not be standing for re-election as Sponsorship Co-ordinator at
the forthcoming Annual General Meeting. Having had nine enjoyable years in this job, I now

consider it time to move aside and offer the same opportunity to other members of the Association.

Thank you all for the enjoyment I have received whilst carrying out the duties of this position over
these years and I wish you all a successful year in 2001

Bob Styles
Sponsorship Co-ordinator

19



NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES’ ASSOCIATION INC

SOCIAL SECRETARY’S REPORT

Members,

And so another season comes to an end albeit a little earlier than usual with this being the Olympic
Year.

My second year as your Social Secretary has been a fulfilling and, at times interesting one, yet I can
admit that T have, once again, enjoyed the year even though there were not as many functions held —
however, those that were held were well attended and successful.

With what seems to be becoming a ritual, Race Day at Rosehill kicked off the year, with some of us
attending looking forward to our next pay packet from refereeing whilst others had money to burn.
The day was again successful and all who attended said they would be back again next year.

Training can be a gruelling experience for the best referee and as such the BBQ’s held at the end of
various training runs were a welcome relief and gave members a chance to relax.

Our older and honorary life members were entertained and honoured at our Appreciation Lunch
held at the SFS during the Semi-final Series. Members each received a small presentation and once
again the function was well received by these members as it gives them an opportunity to renew old
friendships, form new ones and keep alive the stories from their refereeing days.

As with the Appreciation Lunch, Life Members Reunion, which this year was held at the Bowlers
Club of NSW, was well received by members. The change of venue was welcomed and all had an
enjoyable time.

The journey to Brooklyn was made by the faithful. Once there the members enjoyed bonding and
generally having a good time. More and more members are finding the need to stay the night and
this is only adding to the camaraderie of the event.

Tuming now to our premier event of the year, I would like to congratulate once again Barry Ruttle
and Graeme West who received Life Membership at the 1999 Life Members’ Presentation Dinner
held at Taronga Zoo. This night was a huge success and, whilst the weather did not allow the
spectacular views that are usually available, the evening was a success.

On a personal note. I would like to say that it was a definite highlight of my time thus far with the
NSWRL Referees Association to be presented with the George and Amy Hansen Memorial Trophy
and [ would like to thank all my peers who made this possible. It is an honour that I will treasure
always,

As is usually the case, at the time of writing this report the 2000 Life Members Presentation Dinner
at the Star City Casino Ballroom. Had not yet been held. I would like to congratulate both Steve
Betts and Noel Bisset who were presented with their Life Members blazers on this evening and I am
sure that the evening was both successful and enjoyable for all those who attended.
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The job of Social Secretary is both fulfilling and frustrating. The pressure to ensure that all events
run smoothly and efficiently is always there. However, my task in this regard is always made easier
by:

(a)  those members who take the time to indicate whether they are attending functions: and
(b)  a supportive Social Committee

With the above in mind, I would like to take this opportunity to thank Ian McCall, Les Matthews
and Paul Kalina, together with my Social Committee of Allan Farlow (his first year) and Frank
Leonard (his second year) for their assistance, support and a job well done. Special mention should
also go to David Turvey who was always there to lend a hand and his car when needed.

To conclude. I would like to thank you all for all your support and for placing your trust in me for
the year 2000. I hope that I have been able to provide you with enjoyable functions and it has once

again been my pleasure to serve you.

I would also like to extend to all your families the very best for the Christmas Season and look
forward to seeing you next year.

TOM HEALY
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NATIONAL REFEREES ACCREDITATION SCHEME NSWRLRA
MANAGERS REPORT

Although not directly anything to do with the scheme, the year started on a very positive note with
the inaugural meeting of the proposed Australian Referees Association. A very successful weekend
attended by delegates from all over the country. This was great I thought, just what refereeing, and
in particular the Accreditation Scheme needed, a united body to give standardisation to the
refereeing world.

Unfortunately this appears not to be the case, rationalisation and lack of money has stalled the
positive start.

‘We badly need to train and qualify the course presenters and conduct level 3 seminars, to take the w

burden off the Districts. To successfully do this, we need the funds to operate.

A L2 course was conducted, before the season started, which, whilst better attended than the 1999 u

course, I was somewhat disappointed that more L1 referees did not take the advantage of being
there.

I plan to conduct another one before the next season starts, so Associations, please take the burden
off your Presenters and encourage your L1 referees to come along.

Thank you to the coordinators (Providers) and their helpers for the work you have done this season,
without your efforts, there would be no referees coming through

Barry Ruttie

INTER DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVE DEVELOPMENT SQUAD REPORT

The 2000 season commenced with a seminar in January introducing a new successful hands on

format. Being the Olympic year the opening round was soon upon us along with some unexpected
challenges.

The top five referees in Jeff Younis, Gavin Badger, Michael Harridine, Tony De Las Heras and

Jason Robinson were graded from the development squad and since have exceeded all expectations

by controlling Metro Cup and First Division fixtures with great success. Fresh opportunities now

presented themselves for confident new referees who obtained surprisingly high standards in such a m
short period.

The Matthew and Ball competition ran for 6 weeks only and the newer squad members who h
controlled these fixtures drew praise for their maturity both on and off the field. Congratulations to

Jason Walsh who came from the clouds to referee the Harold Mathews final with Brad Newson &

David Astill as touch judges.

The SG ball final was somewhat of an historic event, in that for the first time it was controlled by a
female referee Jenny Robinson, who despite added pressure from the media and traditional doubters
showed why she justifiably obtained the number one ranking with a fine performance in one of the
toughest representative games of the season. Both touch judges Luke Bugden and David Adams
assisted Jenny throughout the game to complete a very successful series.

Congratulations to Illawarra and Penrith for their success in the above competitions and Canterbury
for winning the Flegg Final.
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This year an invitation was extended to development squad referees and to touch judges to display
their abilities in the tougher unpredictable Metro Cup competition. Due to this very successful
concept, and the high standard obtained during the season, four touch judges and two central
referees were graded, those being, touch judges Glenn Jackson, David Adams, David Astill, Peter
Scriberas, Centre Referees Jason Walsh and Jennifer Robinson congratulations again, this is a new
path with a few pot holes but you are all well equipped to handle the challenges.

Another highlight was the selection of Brad Rye to referee the Australian Open schoolboy’s
championship in Queensland. Similarly opportunities were given to several squad members to
officiate in the midweek Police Competition, thanks to Alex Ramsey President.

All this could not happen without Denis Spagarino’s input, his honesty, dedication and commitment
to his squad was surely justified by strong performances when required. I would like also to thank
Max Dunn for his invaluable assistance collating reports and Video skills nights and Les Matthews
guidance in keeping the squad on line and in line, to the development squad members themselves
for their dedicated focus to the task at hand without these important ingredients I am sure this most
successful season would not have been achieved.

This junior representative squad could not operate without John Coates from the NSW Rugby
League and Martin Meredith and his team at the NSW Rugby League Academy for administrating
these games, and the NSW Referees Association in financing and encouraging future Referee
development.

Finally, over the last six weeks of competition Max, Les and myself have been out identifying future
talent within the districts, all of those who thought about a long layoff this summer remember there

is always someone looking to get an edge in anticipation of season 2001.

Peter Bungate
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TREASURER’S REPORT

Members,

It’s with great pleasure that I present for your adoption the Profit and Loss Statement and Balance
Sheet for the year ended 30™ September 2000.

This year saw some changes takes place in regards to the sponsorship agreements we E.miocﬁw had
in place with both FAI and also Ansett. Season 2000 saw new agreements drawn up between the
NRL and the sponsors direct.

In previous years this association was party to the actual contracts. In the long run things did not
change greatly in that rather than receiving the funds directly from our sponsors our funds were
forwarded via the NRL.

Prior to receiving these funds the NRL had requested that we supply to them a detailed business
plan for the season. At this point we engaged the services of Deloitte Touche Tohmatsu who went
through all aspects of our business.

They prepared a very detailed report which gave our committee the first opportunity to view actually
what services we offer as an Association to various rugby league bodies not only in New South
Wales but Australia wide.

Even though the funds received from the NRL were less than actually requested, this exercise
proved to be a worthwhile investment for the future.

In terms of our accounts you will notice that we have gone from returning a surplus last year of
$18,811.50 to now returning a deficit this year of $65,287.12. This loss ends up coming out of our
cash reserves

Which you will notice has been reduced dramatically from last season. This is something I feel the
incoming committee needs to address for the future considering the limited amount of funding
available.

One thing that impacted on the Association towards the end of our year was the introduction of the
GST. As we have a turnover greater than $100,000 we are automatically caught in the GST web.
Overall the impact is not that huge, however it does impact on people that supply services to this
association.

In closing I would like to thank everyone that has assisted me greatly during season 2000, especially

- lan McCall and Les Matthews

- Sharon Fuller (NRL), Joanne Farr & Sharon McCroary (NSWRL)

- Denis Spagarino

- Peter Longhurst & Max Dunn

- Michael Ryan

- Phil Cooley & Bob Styles

1 would also like to especially thank my wife Anne and daughter Lauren for putting up with the
many nights spent at meetings and training throughout the year, I thank them for their support and
understanding.

I have once again enjoyed being your treasurer and I hope to do so again next season.

Paul Kalina
Hon. Treasurer
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BALANCE SHEET

ASSETS
Current Assets
Cheque / Savings
Cash Management A/C
General Fund
Total Cheque / Savings
Total Current Assets
Fixed Assets
Television purchase price
Accumulated Depreciation

Total Television

Video Recorder Purchase Price
Accumulated Depreciation

Total Video Recorder

Video recorder(2) purchase price
Accumulated Depreciation

Total Video Recorder(2)

Total Computer Purchase Price
Accumulated Depreciation

Total Computer

Photocopier Purchase Price
Accumulated Depreciation

Total Photocopier
Total Fixed Assets

TOTAL ASSETS
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Sept 30,’00

81,165.85
55,813.14

136,978.99
136,978.99

300.00
-65.00

235.00

312.50
-187.56

2,177.99

139,156.98
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Liabilities & Equity

Liabilities
Current Liabilities
Other Current Liabilities
Tax Payable
GST
Tax Paid
Tax Collected
Total GST
Total Tax Payable
Total Other Current Liabilities
Total Current Liabilities
Total Liabilities

Equity
Opening Balance Equity
Retained Eamnings
Net Income

Total Equity

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY
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-2,043.02

32237
1720.65
-1720.65
-1720.65
-1720.65
-1720.65

187,353.25
18,811.50
65,287.12

140,877.63

139,156.98
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Profit and Loss Statement

1% October 1999 — 30™ September 2000

Income

NRL Sponsorship Grant
Tickets — Grand Final 1999
Reimbursements

Bank Interest

Active Referees’ Levy
Annual Subscriptions
Social Receipts

Total Income

Expense

Advertising

Answering Machine
Trophies

Tickets

Honorariums

Depreciation — Video Recorder
Depreciation — Video Recorder(2)
Depreciation — Photocopier
Depreciation — Television
Auditors Fees

Bank Fees

Depreciation — Computer
Flowers

Insurance

Legal

Life Members Jackets
Meeting Expenses

Parking Fees

Postage

Printing

Social

Spomnsorship Allocation
Stationery

Telephone

Total Expense

Net Income
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Oct’99 — Sep *00

350,000.00
22460
15,718.80
5,439.79
11,750.00
360.00
5,250.00
388,743.19

81.20
50.00
674.41
639.97
6,360.00
125.04
65.00
955.00
65.00
1,875.00
77377
1,220.00
450.00
3,977.12
4,932.50
260.00
4,893.89
458.81
1,157.40
3,577.27
62,987.47
348.606.35
4,158.38
5,686.73

454,030.31

-65,287.12
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Coulton Isaac Barber

New South Wales Rughy League Referees’ Association Inc
Independent Auditors’ Report to the Members
For The Year Ended 30 September 2000

Scope,

We have audited the financial statements, comprising of the receipts and payments statement,
Income and expenditure statement and Balance Sheet of New South Wales Rugby League Referees’
Assaciation Inc. for the year ended 30 September 1999, The committee is responsible for the
financial statements and have determined that the accounting policies used are consistent with the
financial reporting requirements of New South Wales Rugby League Referees’ Association Inc. and
are appropriate to meet the needs of the members. We have conducted an independent audit of those
financial statements in order to express an opinion on them to the members.

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards to provide
reasonable assurance whether the financial statements are free of material misstatement. Qur
procedures included examination, on test basis, of evidence supporting the amounts and other
disclosures in the financial statements, and significant accounting estimates. These procedures have
been undertaken to form an opinion as to whether, in all material respects, the financial statements
are presented fairly in accordance with accounting standards and other mandatory professional
reporting requirements so as to present a view which is consistent with the understanding of the
association’s financial position, and performance as represented by the results of its operations and
its cash flows.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.
Audit Opinion

In our opinion, the Financial Statements present fairly, in accordance with the applicable Accounting
Standards and other mandatory professional reporting requirements the financial position of New
South Wales Rugby League Referces’ Association Inc. as at 30 September 2000 and the results of its
operations for the year then ended.

Coulton Isaac Barber
Chartered Accountants
George Isaac

Partner

Dated: 1 November 2000
Place: Parramatta
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TRAINING REPORT

Great effort on another successful training season. There were lots of ups and downs, highs and
lows, frustrating moments and a lot of you displayed some bloody good ‘G’ & ‘D’ during those
critical times.

Due to the 2000 Olympics, training required a great deal of strategic planning. I have been working
on a four-year training program that commenced during the 1998-football season and was designed
to progress through to the competitions season in 2001. This type of program was implemented in
order to obtain optimal fitness levels, without burnout and subsequent injuries. Therefore training
prescriptions were implemented in order to achieve this goal. The sessions were evaluated on a
tegular basis commencing from the specific competition phase in 1998. Likewise, as the current
transition period is longer between this season and the next (2001) certain training requirements
need to be implemented in order to maintain and once again increase fitness levels.

As mentioned on other occasions the specificity of training will suit the requirements of all referees
and touch judges and that all training prescriptions will suit this criteria. The coming training
season will also include at least four fitness assessments that will focus on the specific energy
requirements for referees and touch judges. Iam currently liasing will Denise regarding these
fitness assessments.

October should see all of you, who are serious about being fit for next year’s football season, doing

at least two/three training sessions per week. Work out what it is you want to get out of refereeing,

set yourself a personal management plan with short and long term goals and evaluate those personal
goals on a regular basis. Please feel free to contact me at any time with any training enquiries.

On a lighter note and on behalf of Ron and Don, I would like to thank the NSW Rugby League
Referees Association for their support throughout this football season and for the various BBQ’s
and other activities that we were invitations to, they were greatly appreciated.

Ron, Don and I would also like to take this opportunity in wishing you and your families all the very
best for Christmas and the following New Year.

Good Luck and Take Care.

Trevor Davies.
Conditioning Coordinator.
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LIFE MEMBERS 2000 RECORD OF SERVICE
wIC LIFE MEMBERSHIP HONOUR ROLL and ATTENDANCE
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Steve Betts 6 MEETINGS HELD IN 2000
Graded 1980 to 1999
Total Mermbershin 20 years K Amold 1971 0 J Farquhar 1929 D J O'Brien 1952
L Baggott 1945 D ] Farrelly 1977 D R O’Donnell 1965
1980 12 (15) 1987 7 (8) 1994 3 @ A Ballerum 1917 D A Farrow 1922 D J O’Sullivan 1974
1981 11 (15) 1988 6 (7) 1995 3 4) B Barry 1974 0 A Fifield 1947 D A Oxford 1952
1982 7 (16) 1989 6 (7 1996 6 (6) I Bates 1946 D P Filmer 1995 1 K Page 1978
1983 11 (17) 1990 3 (7 1997 4 (6) T Bellew oam. 1961 0 E Fletcher 1941 D E Paine 1948
1984 7 (10) 1991 7 (8 1998 5 (6) G Benson 1977 D W Fry 1936 D I Parnaby 1996
1985 8 (8) 1992 6 (8) 1999 4 (6) S Betts 2000 5 R Garwood 1988 1 C Pearce 1960
1986 9 (9 1993 6 (8) G Bishop 1950 D B Gately 1992 & G Pearce 1953
N Bissett 2000 4 B Gilchrist 1998 6 H Pierce 1963
Social Committee Member 1994 to 1999 J Black 1928 D C Gilchrist 1983 D H Poulton 1925
Fees Committee Member 1995, 1996 B Bolton 1993 0 J Gocher 1983 5 K Roberts 1992
G Boyd 1918 D M Godfrey 1979 2 L Rosen 1955
D Bratton 1953 D T Grew 1958 D H Rowlands 1928
Noel Bissett D Braybrook 1982 D G Griffin 1951 D B Ruttle 1999
Graded 1982 1o 1985 T Brennan 1940 D J Griffin 1939 D M Ryan 1991
IO:OEQ Member 1986 to 1999 R Brock 1967 D R Hall 1939 D P ﬁ%mb 1991
Total Membership 18 years C Brown 1963 0 J Hansen 1925 D L Samuelson 1973
L Bruyeres 1972 0 JHarris oam 1980 5 C Schomberg 1972
1982 5 (16) 1988 0 (7) 1994 1 @ J Buchanan 1924 D A Holt 1966 D H Schutema 1940
1983 5(17) 1989 0 (7) 1995 2 @) E.Buckley 1937 D C Hudson 1975 0 A Shiner oam 1955
1984 2 (10) 1990 0 (7) 1996 4 (6) S Carey 1956 D K Jeffes snr 1995 3 A Shipway 1959
1985 4 (8) 1991 3 (8) 1997 3 (6) J Clarke 1943 D J Jewell 1988 D R Smyth 1951
1986 2 9 1992 2 AWV 1998 5 Amv N Clement 1981 0 J Kelly 1954 D A Soane 1971
1987 0 (8 1993 3 (8) 1999 5 (6) O Cohen 1948 D T Kelly 1982 3 D Spagarino 1997
J Colenso 1989 D W Kelly 1969 D A Spankie 1945
Referess Arivisory Boasd Metibier 1986 to 1996 A Collins 1947 D K Keough 1970 D M Stone 1989
Conditioning Trainer (Canberra) appointed by NSW RLR.A. 1993 to 1996 J Connor 1985 1 R 1938 D BB 1954
NRL Referees Coach and Video Referee 1997 to 1999 Mm.%”mw_ WWM w stﬂ@n_a Mwmw w w_,wa_%: Mwww
stello wler omse

ok ok KR R Kk ko o ok o o o K B Cowley 1969 D P Lee 1942 D C Turnell 1984
E Cox 1970 2 T Leffler 1956 0 J Turner 1942
W Cuke 1956 D** P Longhurst 1986 2 B Wales snr 1935
LIFE MEMBERSHIP NOMINATIONS FOR 2001 R Cummins 1966 D** D Macdonald 1976 D F Walsh 1965
The following members were nominated for Life Membership of the Association and the Life V_”WM”M me W waggwwwnmz MWMW W m ﬁwwm #WMW
Members Committee's recommendation will be announced at the Annual General Meeting where a L Deane 1935 D L Zm tthews 1986 5 M Weekes 1997
copy of the successful nominee’s records will be distributed. F Delaney 1932 D I an.O all 1984 6 G West 1999
: A Dennis 1936 D J McGaule; 1944 D A Welsh 1921
Messts:Tong Dastks, Rarey Ooldswotthy, Kichasl Howel, W Devine Snr 1949 D TMcMahon 1915 D C Wigzell nem. 1938
ol Toneland Bag Bearce R Dick 1976 D H Millington 1934 D L Williams 1957
T Dickenson 1921 D J Montgomery 1973 0 D Wintin 1981
R Drake 1937 D J Moses Bem 1944 D G Wirth 1939
M Dunn 1998 6 T Murphy 1985 0 B Wiseman 1987
H Elliott 1929 D J Murray 1934 D C Yorke 1943

P Elliss 1978 5 W Neil 1946 D

F Erickson 1964 0 A Neville 1987 1

** Passed away since November 1999

30 31

gocgoocgpouvogmrggcorounwg sg



NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES' ASSOCIATION INC NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES’ ASSOCIATION INC

GRADED REFEREES SEASON 2000 and ATTENDANCE HONORARY MEMBERS 2000 and ATTENDANCE
6 MEETINGS HELD 6 MEETINGS HELD
A Aggett 0 B Grant 0 P Moon 0
D Abood 5 DiGochet 3 J O’Brien 4 R Alexander 0 w O.an.ns 0 R Morris 0
D Adams 0+ S Hampstead 5 T Peet 5 K Allard 0 J Q:ﬂ:sw 6 P Murray 0
D Alchin 5 M Harradine 0 L Penfold 1 Syl i Haines e ¥ Meale !
A Archer 9 W Harrigan 0 & Porsmouth 6 B Apps 0 m:m:._mm: 0 G O .Uu::n: 0
D Astill 1=+ S Hayne 0 P Reynolds 6 B Barnes 1 C Haynes 0 M O’Malley 2
G Badger 4 G Henderson 5 S Richards Il N Beactott 0 T Healy & R Pearce 3
P Battin 3 M Hewitt o Ty Robingon 3 ] Wm_wa. 0 G Heaton 0 W Pearson 0
S Betts 3 M Hoffmann 5 Jemnifer Robinson  2** d w_ou.:.._nE 0 o g 4 m.oa g
B Bonnie st PHolland 5 K Russell 144 b Jonck 24 it et 4
R Brown 2 & Tackson o M Ryan 5 P Bowen 1 M :ms.q: O M Presland 0
A Caddy 0 T 1 P Seribetis 0* R Bowman 0 P Hewitt 0 L Randle 0
M Cafarelli 6 G Jankowski 5 P Simpkins 0 il K Holmeauaz 9 B Reedy 0
S Carrall 6 K Jeffes 5 S Todd 4 G. Boyd 0 K Holwell 0 K Russell O##
M Cecchin 3 C Jones 4 B Tiiier a P Bungate 2 M Howell 2 A See 0
S Chiddy 4 P Kalina 4 D Turvey 4 A mcn_n.a 0 R Humphreys 0 A mwﬂnoﬁdo 0
S Clapson 6 B Tswies 9 7 Walsh ks M meE% ] 0 R Hunt 0 R m:.a_m: 0
S Clark 0 M Lewis 3 ] Weinstein 4 N Oioémf. 0 B Keenahan 6 I w:._:.r 0
P Cooley 5 R Liwis A C White 0 W Close 1 0 G Kellahan 2 O Smith 0
R Cranston 0 W Loveday 6 J Younis 4 Alale 0 A Kelly 3 D Sproule .
T De Las Heras 3 B Lynch 5 G Oo.ow 0 P.Kelly 0 J Stewart 1
P Dorahy 6 S Lyons 5 B Cripps 0 B N.Eam: 0 P Stuart 0
L Edney 144 P Maginarite i B Cross 0 R Kiddle 0 M Taylor 0
A Fallah 1 T Mander 0 bw UNS_.G 6 S Laws 0 M Thompson 0
A Farloiw 6 J McCormack 2 K Davis 0 G Lee 0 C Turnell 0
R Flint 6 S Nash 1 WWEWE.Q m Mmoﬁﬂa Mﬁ__ M ,—.H.,Enwa %
oo igby wis urner
B Gilchrist 6 M Oaten ! C Dimon 0 AMaksoud 0 S Villa 0
Graded during season ** P Duncan 0 D Manson ] B Wales 0
Retired during season ## L Eaney 14 B Matthews 0 E Ward 0
M Edwards 0 P McBlane 4 R Warner 0
G Elias 0 G McCallum 0 P Watkins 0
P Field 0 A McGilvray 0 J Whybrow 0
S Fielder 0 V McGuiness 0 R Williams 0
R Fielding 0 R Mcintosh 0 S Williams 0
P Freeman 0 D McLean 3 A Willis 0
R Freeman 1 P McMahon 0 I Yard 0
B Goldsworthy 5 J Melville 3
Retired during season ##
HONORARY ASSOCIATE MEMBERS FOR LIFE
J. R. Drewes D H. Gillard D W. Petley prc.caec D
W. Fallowfield oBe. D P. Goener 0 L. Plowes 5
K. Gardner D
32
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Tamine
Toland
Veigel
Walsh
Wilson
Yates

NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES' ASSOCIATION INC

John Q&::& start of uum.va
Glenn

Mathew

Jason ADB%Q during mam.énu
Steve

Greg
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Canterbury-Bankstown
Cronulla Sutherland
St George
Manly-Warringah
Balmain

Penrith

NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES’ ASSCCIATION INC

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS

The Management Committee of the Association makes the following recommendations for 2001, to
be considered at the Annual General Meeting.

1. That members Subscription shall be five dollars ($5.00) or one dollar ($1.00) for a pensioner.
2. That Affiliated Associations shall pay an Affiliation Subscription of ten dollars ($10.00).
3. That in 2001 the Association will hold five (5) General Meetings commencing at 7.45 pm.
venue of meetings to be dertermined at the A G M:-
14th February
4th  April
30th May
18th July
5% September
sesteck ek e ek cheskook sk ook ok skoke sk sk sk sk sk shok sk ok ok sk sk ko
GEORGE AND AMY HANSEN MEMORIAL TROPHY RECIPIENTS

1975 F.0. Cohen 1984 P. Longhurst 1993 K. Jeffes sar
1976 C.E. Wigzell 1985 B. Wiseman 1994 T. Danks
1977 F.W. Walsh 1986. L. Matthews 1995 B. Gilchrist
1978 A. Shiner 1987. L. Williams 1996 J. Griffiths
1979 D. Wintin 1988 M. Ryan 1997 D. Spagarino
1980 J. Gocher 1989 M. Stone 1998 B. Ruttle
1981 D. Braybrook 1990 I. Parnaby 1999 T. Healy
1982 L. McCall 1991 P. Cooley 2000 K. Roberts
1983 C. Gilchrist 1992 R. Styles

e diokoe ook ok sk sk ok sk sk ok sk sk e skok sk sk ko ok akeske ool sk sk sk ok ke sk ke it

FRANK WALSH MEMORIAL TROPHY

Year Recipient District Association
1990 Michael Lewis Parramatta
1991 Sean Fielder South Sydney
1992 Craig Tracey Eastern Suburbs
1993 Darren Gocher Cronulla Sutherland
1994 Brett Lynch Penrith
1995 Rod Lawrence South Sydney
1996 Jason O'Brien South Sydney
1997 Jason Weinstien Western Suburbs
1998 Jeffrey Younis Balmain
1999 Jason Robinson Penrith
2000 Jennifer Robinson Penrith



NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
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NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES’ ASSOCIATION INC

REPRESENTATIVE APPOINTMENTS 2000 REFEREE & TOUCH JUDGES

ANZAC TEST
STATE OF ORIGIN
; Australia V New Zealand Referee Touch Judges
N.S.W. V Queensland W Imﬂ.mmwﬂ P QO—m% S Nash
Referee Touch Judges
Ist  Sydney W Harrigan P Cooley S Nash INTERNATIONAL APPOINTMENTS
Inter-Change
S Betts B Gilchrist Australia V Referee Touch Judges
Papua New Guinea T Mander S Nash S Hayne
w&.&.ﬁ Touch Judges (Townsville) Stand-By Referee
2nd Brisbane W Harrigan P Cooley A Caddy S Clark
Australia V Referee Touch Judges
—ﬂ.&.mnma” Touch Judges . New Zealand X111 B Shrimpton S Chiddy A Fallah
3rd Sydney W Harrigan P Cooley S Chiddy Stand-By Referee In Goal Judges
Inter-Change W Harrigan R Brown A Farlow
S Todd S Portsmouth Inter-Change
) C Jones M Ryan
NSW Residents .< Referee Touch Judges Australia (Junior Roos) V Referre Touch Judges
Queensland Residents R Cranston T Peet M Ryan New Zealand(Junior Kiwis) W Harrigan S Richards S Lyons
Stand By Referee Inter-Change - In Goal Judges
D Gocher S Clapson A Farlow M Cafarelli R Flint
A, Inter-Change
NSW 1* Division V Referee Touch Judges C Jones M Ryan
N.S.W. Country 1st T Archer P Battin J Higgins (Group
19) P
NSW Emergency Services V Referee Touch Judges
Stand By Referee Inter-Change . S Clatk T Peet P Battin
S Lyons R Brown M Cafarelli B aman (Tril Garse) .
3 FINAL SERIES APPOINTMENTS
Sydney Metropolitan Cup V Referee Touch Judges
N.S.W. Country 2nd A Riolo M Hoffmann S Brown(itawarra) 1st GRADE NRL
Stand By Referee Inter-Change GRAND FINAL,
S Lyons R Brown M Cafarelli
s Brisbane Broncos V Referee Touch Judges
U/19’s Referee Touch Judges o Sydney Roosters W Harrigan S Lyons P Cooley
NSW V Qid R Cranston C Jones B Gilchrist Stand-By Referee Stand-By Touch Judge
Stand By Referee Inter-Change S Clark
J Weinstein B Flint P Holland ; Inter-change
! C Jones M Ryan
Combined Metropolitan Cup Referee Touch Judges
A4 M Lewis T Peet S Portsmouth _ 1* DIVISION
New Zealand Residents Stand By Referee Inter-Change GRAND FINAL
B.Lynch D Alchin
dapi Canterbury Bulldogs V Referee Touch Judges
Victoria V Referee Penrith A Archer M Ryan C Jones
New Zealand Residents B Lynch | In Goal Judges
L B Flint M Cafarelli
Victoria V Referee Stand-By Referee Stand-By Touch Judge
South Australia K. Jeffes R Lawrence S Portsmouth
Inter-Change
S Portsmouth S Clapson
38
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NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
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JERSEY FLEGG
GRAND FINAL
Canterbury-Bulldogs Referee Touch Judges
Vv K Jeffes B Gilchrist P Battin
Western Suburbs In Goal Judges
R Brown A Farlow
Stand-By Referee Stand-By Touch Judge
R Lawrence S Clapson
Inter-Change
S Portsmouth S Clapson
METROPOLITAN CUP
GRAND FINALS
1st Grade Referee Touch Judges
Ryde Eastwood V K Jeffes B Gilchristl M Ryan
St Marys In-Goal Judges
B Flint A Farlow
Stand-By Referee Inter-Change
M Lewis S Portsmouth R Brown
Reserve Grade Referee Touch Judges
Sydney Bulls V R Cranston C Jones P Battin
St Marys In-Goal Judges
M Cafarelli S Clapson
Stand-By Referee Inter-Change
M Lewis S Portsmouth R Brown
NUTRI-GRAIN CUP
FINAL Referee Touch Judges
St Francis Xavier, Hamilton J Weinstein S Clapson S Portsmouth
v In-Goal Judges
St Gregory’s College, J O’Brien P Holland
Campbelltown
N.R.L. 1st GRADE REFEREES 2000
T. Archer S. Hampstead T. Mander
S. Clark W. Harrigan M Qaten
M. Jadwat M. Hewitt P. Simpkins

K. Jeffes
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N.S.W. COMBINED HIGH SCHOOLS FINALS

University Shield

Buckley Shield

Referee
Jennifer Robinson
Adams(Canberra)

Stand-By Referee
Brad Rye(Western Suburbs)

Referee
Jason Walsh(Manly/Warringah)
Newson(Cant/Bankstown)

Stand-By Referee
Brad Rye(Western Suburbs)

Referee Touch Judges
Jason Robinson R Turner G Jankowski
Referee Touch Judges
J Younis P Scriberas G Jackson
INTER-DISTRICT JUNIOR
REPRESENTATIVE FINALS
S.G.Ball Cup

Penrith V Illawarra
Touch Judges
Luke Bugden(Balmain) David
Stand By Touch Judge

Glenn Jaskson(Cronulla Sutherland)

Harold Matthews Cup

Penrith V Newcastle
Touch Judges
David Astill(Illawarra) Brad

Stand By Touch Judge
Glenn Jackson(Cronulla Sutherland)

41



NEW SOUTH WALES RUGBY LEAGUE
REFEREES’ ASSOCIATION INC

POSITIONS HELD BY MEMBERS WITH THE AUSTRALIAN R.L
& N.S.W. RUGBY LEAGUE LTD

VICE PRESIDENTS
Messrs E Cox and R O'Donnell

GENERAL COMMITTEE
Messrs L Matthews and D Wintin

NSW RUGBY LEAGUE REFEREES COACHING CO-ORDINATOR
Mr D Spagarino

CHAIRMAN METROPOLITAN CUP POLICY COMMITTEE
Mr E Cox

METROPOLITAN CUP POLICY COMMITTEE
Messrs [ McCall and R MclIntosh

REFEREES ADVISORY BOARD

Messrs B Barnes, P Bungate, J Connor, T Danks, P Digby, M Dunn, P Elliss, B Goldsworthy, J

Griffiths
T Healy, F Leonard, T Kelly, L Matthews, P McAllen, 1 McCall, J Melville, R Pearce
K Roberts, B Ruttle, M Ryan, P Ryan, D Spagarino, M Tomsett, S.Watson

NATIONAL REFEREEING ACREDITATION SCHEME COMMITTEE
Messrs, I McCall and I Matthews,

NATIONAL REFEREEING ACREDITAION SCHEME
NSWRLRA MANAGER
Mr, B Ruttle,

CO-ORDINATOR INTER-DISTRICT REPRESENTATIVE REFEREES
DEVELOPMENT SQUAD
Mr L Matthews

COACHING COUNCIL
Mr K Holman, mBE

DIRECTOR OF THE N.S.W. LEAGUES CLUB.
Mr E Cox
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POSITIONS HELD BY MEMBERS WITH THE NATIONAL
RUGBY LEAGUE LTD

NRL ASSISTANT REFEREES COACH
Mr B Grant

REFEREES DEVELOPMENT CO-ORDINATOR
Mr M Stone
REFEREES COACH & VIDEO REFEREES

Messrs, P Filmer, J Gocher,D Goener, [ Parnaby, C Ward
E.Ward, G West

GROUND MANAGER
Mr E Cox

COMMITTEE MEETINGS ATTENDANCE RECORD

Committee Member Number of Meetings Held Attendance
I McCall 7 7
L Matthews 7 7
P Kalina 7 4
T Healy 7 7
D Spagarino 7 7
R Styles 7/ 6
P Cooley 7 6
G West 7 7
D Wintin 7 6
B Gilchrist 7 1
M Ryan (Minutes Secretary) 7 7

Apologies were received from D Wintin, P Cooley and P Kalina for their non attendance at
meetings.

R Styles and P Kalina were each granted approved leave of absence for non attendance at one
meeting.

B Gilchrist deputised for R Styles at one meeting.

M Ryan deputised for P Kalina at one meeting.
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RESULTS OF ELECTIONS

Patron.........

President:.

Secretary:...............

TTRASUTET: ...cvvive et

Delegate to N.S.W R.L.
| B | op——

Unv:QUm_nmmSSZ.m.iN.F.

Social
Secretary:..............

Sponsorship
Coordinator:.............u........

Committee:. ..o

Sponsorship
OoEB_:om

Social
Oo_.EE:mn

George & Amy Hansen Memo

rial Trophy
Committee:

Seminar
Committee............

Fees
Committee:............,

Auditors................
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